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Message from the Chief Principal, Dr. Maggie Koong, BBS, JP d )
RRERAZHBEING

As another academic year draws to a close, it is time for us to take a look back at the ups and downs
this year has brought. With the fourth wave hitting our city in November 2020, schools had to once again
suspend face-to-face classes and return to virtual learning. However, through our experience and
resilience, parents, students and teachers were able fo transition seamlessly into our new hybrid mode
of learning. Hereby, | wish to take this opportunity to thank everyone at CB Victoria for your effort and
support in ensuring that learning never stopped and our students continued to thrive under these
challenging times.

With the health and safety of our PTA members being our utmost priority, many of our events were held
virtually. Despite moving our workshops and seminars online, we still had high participation rates. Some
of the highlights this year include the Christmas DIY Workshop, CNY Tang Yuan Workshop, “Smart 321
Lunchbox Challenge"” Online Seminar, “Evidence Based Parenting and Children's Mental Health"
Online Webinar, and Wellness Journey to the Year of the Ox Special Activity Day. We were also able to
invite PTA Executive Committee members to join us intermittently on campus for in-person events. In
October 2020 we celebrated the Teacher Appreciation Day by having PTA families come into school to
share gifts and encouraging messages with our school staff. We also had parent volunteers assisting with
lunch sessions for our AMPM classes from October to November 2020. Thank you to all PTA members and
teachers involved in the organisation of the above events and for bringing our school community
together despite the restrictions and difficulties.

Although this year brought challenges, we had yet demonstrated our perseverance and determination.
When we encounter an obstacle our whole school community would come together to find a solution
and continue to ensure that our school remains functioning and operating. At CB Victoria our
philosophy is about unity and support, and | am forever grateful for the group of parents, teachers, and
students we are able to have at our school. | look forward to new experiences and ventures in the
upcoming school year, and hereby | wish everyone a relaxing and enjoyable summer holiday! See you
again in August!
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Message from the Chairperson, Mrs. Chiane Chung
FTEREBEXHLT Mother of Chelsea CHUNG K3A46PM

/j}

It was my great honour to be elected as the Chairperson for CBVKIN PTA again this year, which concluded my 7 years of service
at the Victoria family after my elder son, Preston, graduated three years ago and my younger daughter, Chelsea, who also
graduated this year. | would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to the school management and all the teachers, who have offered
a fruitful and unforgettable leaming journey for our children throughout all these years with their whole-hearted dedication and
devotion.

This year was certainly another year full of unprecedented challenges and uncertfainties for parents, students and the school.
However, uncertainties posed by the pandemic did not stop our children from leaming. As the old saying goes, in every crisis lies
great opportunities. This year brought numerous chances for our children to leamn and explore in ways which we had never
imagined, gave parents new missions which we had never thought we could achieve and offered families more quality time to
spend with children which we would seldom have. Thanks to the blended-learning and innovative approaches adopted by our
school with different online learning fools such as Google Classroom, Rainbow One, video demonstrations, Zoom lessons and
more, our children’s learning journey became very special and fruitful. These were brand new leaming experiences our children
would never forget.

Amid the challenges, our PTA sirived to facilitate the collaboration between school and the parents community through
venturing info new paradigms. In order to create more memorable moments for our students while complying with social
distancing regulations, we had incorporated interactive approaches fo make our 12 events during the year possible. Apart from
our annual activities including Teacher Appreciation Day, AGM and the two ECMs, we made several new attempts by
infroducing a variety of online workshops and webinars, which included an online Christmas art workshop and Chinese New Year
Tangyuan cooking workshop to celebrate the festive seasons, the unprecedented online Special Activity Day - Wellness Jourmey
fo the Year of the Ox with parents and PTA Committee members leading different sports and wellness sessions virtually, the Smart
321 Lunchbox Challenge Webinar hosted by a nufritionist parent in which selected winning recipes were compiled info a Caring
Parentfs Recipe Book, participation in a colouring competition organised by the Committee on Home-School Co-operation as
well as the Evidence-based Parenting and Children's Mental Health webinar by Dr. Fanny Lam which invaluable parenting tips
were shared.

Apart from providing more opportunities for parent-child bonding, we believe the happiness, health and safety of our children
are always our foremost concern. Coffee Mornings were launched by our school at the beginning of the academic year fo help
new pre-nursery parents in coping with their children's separation issues, and our PTA representatives were present to answer
parents' queries and share various practical schooling tips. When school started to resume, we infroduced the Lunch Pairoller
Program to ensure necessary hygiene and precautionary measures were met during lunch period for students of step up classes.
We also facilifated the production of the graduation album for the K3 graduates this year. The success of all these CBVKIN PTA
events would never be achieved without the support of my fellow Executive Committee members and not to mention the partici-
pation of all PTA members and our parents community.

We are blessed that our children managed to thrive and acquire skills they need as an IB leamer under these challenging times.
They fruly put the IB fraits of perseverance and resilience info practice. Again, | would like to extend our grafitude fo our supervisor
Ms. Ting, Dr. Koong, Principal Lee, Principal Xiao, Head Teachers and all the teachers and administrative staff who faught our
children and created this loving and nurfuring learning environment for our children to thrive in. | wish all the best to everyone of
you that you will enjoy your precious moments at this loving school environment while embracing new challenges ahead!
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28-30 September & 5-6 October 2020

Coffee Morning
Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Michelle CHENG

For our PN parents, seeing our children go to school for the first time is certainly a breathtaking. and at the same fime a
nerve-wracking moment. Traditionally, the school allows PN parents to stay at school premises on the first few days, so that they
can observe their children through a real time video camera in order to give them a sense of comfort. In light of the pandemic,
it was inevitable that this year's arrangement had to be modified somehow. Therefore, the school organized a coffee break for
PN parents at Preface Coffee, which is just around the comer from the school.

During the coffee break, parents were able to observe through iPads how children conducted their daily routine and how
teachers carried out the classroom activities with the children. Thanks to school management's well-thought-out planning as
well as a team of dedicated IT staff, parents could track down their children outside of their home classroom as welll At the
same time, the PTA fook this opportunity fo infroduce the goals of the PTA organization and the various events that had been
organized in the past years. We also had a surprise visit from Dr. Koong in one of the sessions. Parents were delighted to see her
presencel

In the end, we were very pleased to see so many PN parents show up in the meeting. We believed that they had a chance to
not only observe their children in their early school days but also built a connection with other parents who shared the same
exciting moments of their lives.

Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Mother of Kyle CHENG K2A1AMPM

Evidence-based Parenting and 15 & 22 June 2021
Children’'s Mental Health Webinar
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Joyce CHAU & Mrs. Michelle CHENG

'y R e N AR5 S

Every parent has their own values and style of parenting. But what is the best way?
Koong for inviting Dr. Fanny Wai Fan Lam, founder of the Hong Kong Developmental Paediatrics and Child Neurology Centre,
as our guest speaker to discuss the topic of evidence-based parenting and children's mental health.

The first webinar was held at the Hong Kong Developmental Paediatrics and Child Neurology Centre. Dr. Lam explained the
importance of the first one-thousand days, reminding us the goal of parenting, that our child is the best manual when it comes
to parenting, why we need to help our children feel secure (Circle of Security), importance of rest / exercise / balanced
nutrition, how to effectively communicate with our children, help them build resilience and motivate them. In the second
webinar, she had an open dialogue with Dr. Maggie Koong at our school. They spent time answering questions from parents
from the first webinar as well as discussing SEN (Special Educational Needs), importance of early intervention, spending time
with our children to play and to encourage them as well as the topic of speech delays / therapies.

We had an incredible turn out with over 85+ parent participants zooming in. Everyone learned a lot and gained parenting
insights through Dr. Lam's talk.

Mrs. Joyce CHAU
Mother of Luke CHAU PNA2PM




Parent-Child Online Christmas Santa /
Snowman Decoration DIY Workshop
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Chiane CHUNG, Mrs. Cara CHING & Mrs. Diana FOK

December 2020

The PTA hosted our very first Christmas Santa/Snowman DIY decoration virtual festive workshop this year! We
wanted to help students and parents get into the spirit of the holiday season despite the current social
distancing measures by enabling a creative experience together at our own homes.

We coordinated logistics and dispatched lovely craft packages to our participants beforehand. They
contained all the materials and components that were needed to complete the workshop. Our creative art
instructor had prepared an online video that was supplemented with written instructions. The instructions
provided a step-by-step guide, visual examples, and tips along the way on how the beautiful decorations
would be created. The final products were gorgeous, big headed Snowman and Santa Claus figures, with
their heads made out of soft clay and their bodies made of glass jars filled with colourful water beads. It was
a delight to produce them!

We are grateful that the lockdown didn't stop us from celebrating safely with families and friends during the
festive season (even if virtually). We certainly hope to organize more imaginative and fun virtual workshops in
the near future!

Mrs. Diana FOK



Chinese New Year Tang Yuan 26 January-19 February 2021
Online Workshop

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Cara CHING, Mrs. Jennifer WONG & Mrs. Natalie CHUNG

Tang yuan is a Chinese fraditional festive dessert that symbolises togetherness and reunion. Having been away from school for
weeks due to the pandemic, the PTA created an online cooking demonstration video and recipe in both Chinese and English
for students and parents to follow along in the comfort of their own home. Parents were given the option to prepare their own
ingredients for their children or conveniently order the ingredient packs from the PTA.

My daughter, Leanne, was overjoyed when she learned that she could make some tang yuan fogether with a few of her
classmates. The children had an enjoyable time making adorable, cute-looking mandarin-shaped tang yuan following the

online cooking instructions. Parents helped knead the dough while children had fun rolling the orange dough into smaill round

balls, decorating with "green leaves"! What's better than celebrating Chinese New Year with a bowl of heart-warming, home- f
macde tang yuan and great company!

Mrs. Natalie CHUNG
Mother of Leanne CHUNG K3A4PM
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Wellness Journey to the Year of the Ox 22 January 2021

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Chiane Mandy CHUNG, Mrs. Fanny LEE, Mrs. Vicky HO, Mrs. Joyce CHAU,
Mrs. Ivy CHIU, Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN & Mrs. Mia ZHANG
Flyer Designer: Mrs. Diana FOK

On 22nd of January 2021, the PTA held our first online activity of the year to welcome the Year of the Ox and
promote wellness to our children. Hosted over Zoom webinar, the parent-child program was taught by our
own talented parent volunteers and teachers, who graciously offered their time and professional knowledge
to the Causeway Bay Victoria community.

Our families joined the day-long program virtually to celebrate and bond with their loved ones. Throughout

the day, parents got to choose different activities to join, from Lunar New Year celebrations such as DIY Ox

craft, Chinese Zodiac story, and Chinese Folk Dance to exercise programs in Yoga, Tabata, Mini Rugby and

gich.iln addition, an informative session during lunch shared tips on children's wellness and fun facts about our
ody.

Although we could not gather in person, parents shared photos and videos of their families’ participating in
the activities together. We sincerely hope families kickstarted the Year of the Ox festivities with healthy habits
and learned new knowledge together!

Mrs. Vicky HO
Mother of Katlyn HO K3ATAMPM & Lauren HO K1ASAM
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Smart 321 Lunchbox Challenge Online Webinar & 25 May-4 June 2021

The Caring Parents Recipe Book
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs. Ivy CHIU & Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN

COVID, COVID, COVID surely made us understand health is of the utmost importance, and the PTA wants to
explore the topic of healthy food for our children.

On the evening of 25 May 2021, we held the "Smart 321 Lunchbox Challenge" online webinar led by Flavia U,
mother of Hilary Lam (K2A1AMPM). As the Senior Dietitian and Coordinator at Hong Kong Sanatorium & Hospi-
tal, Flavia shared her knowledge on topics such as children growth chart and rate, balanced diet and food
portion, healthy school lunch boxes and nutrition labeling.

Over 70 families participated in the webinar and actively asked questions during the Q&A. As a follow up on
the webinar, parents and children were encouraged to put their learning into practice in our recipe design
competition. We have received over 30 submissions and Flavia selected 14 winning recipes to create The
Caring Parents Recipe Book with nutrition analysis.

Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN
Mother of Amelia FREEMAN K2A1AMPM

green zucchini
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PIKACHU BENTO RECIPE @

Tngredinds prs—
Rice 88 cup
cm 1 ponen.
sl Cag 3 poucas
Sausmge 3 poncar
Lutacs 1 pasic
[ 1 pusic
Charry Tamalo 3 pacas
allow Food Colouriag 1 pacic

. Fikacker's Face: Cook the rice, mix the rice with
;" yellow food calauring, pat it flat and put ket the
lnch bax.
Ve place the beiled sausages om the top.
Fikachnes Eyes: Cut two clrcles from the ssaweed )
o s e Pl o e e Pk Ball: Cut cherry tomatoes inta half; boil the quall
edge of the quail egg te make the white of the eyes. g anc curt S it ol tukon bl ot cheery
‘tomata and half of the quall eg and pin them together
with a tosthpick in the middle; cut the seoweed and wrap i
aroend the cherry tomato aed qeail egg to meke the Poké
Ball belt; cut a small piece from the edge of the quall egg
0 malue the Poké Sall button.

Put the lethuace. face and

Pikache's Nose and Mouth: Cut small pleces from the seaweed
o make the nese and mouth.

Pikache's Cheeks: Cut two small pleces from the edge of the
cherry tomato te make the cheeks.

Pikachwr's Ears: Fry the eg9 end cut into shices, put ene slice
‘each on the top of Plkachu's face to make the ears. EMIOY

RERBINEE

The Caring Parents Recipe Book
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The 56th Graduation Album June 2021
Chief Coordinators:  Mrs. Natalie CHUNG & Mrs. Fanny LEE o

Photography: Mrs. Chiane CHUNG & Mrs. Jennifer WONG

Album Designer: Mrs. Diana FOK

Secretaries: Mrs. Cara CHING & Mrs. Vicky HO

Treasurer: Mrs. Alice YIP

Proofreading: Mrs. Asli HODSON & Mrs. Ellie LEE

Gift Sourcing: Mrs. Vera CAl, Mrs. Alice CHAU, Mrs. Diana FOK & Mrs. Mandy WONG

Class Representatives: K3ATAMPM - Mrs. Cara CHING, Mrs. Karlie LEE & Mrs. Mandy WONG
K3A2AMPM - Mrs. Karen CHAN, Mrs. Elaine GIRARDI & Mrs. Purina KOONG
K3A3PM - Mrs. Clara METCALFE & Mrs. Alice YIP
K3AS5PM - Mrs. Irene CHAN, Mrs. Venchilli LAI, Mrs. Angie LEUNG & Mrs. Emma ZHANG
K3A6PM - Mrs. Sharon CHAN, Mrs. Asli HODSON & Mrs. Ellie LEE

To celebrate our beloved K3 graduates, the 56th Graduation Aloum Organising Committee recruited a team
of professional photographers to capture precious moments of the graduates' school life into this year's
graduation album. While most of the photos were taken with masks covering part of their faces, we aranged
fransparent masks for the students to wear while sitting in small group settings so that their bright and lovely
smiles are shown on some photos.

Despite the COVID-19 pandemic, all our resilient K3 graduates had successfully adapted to “Hybrid Learning”
with ease and grace. Luckily, school resumed in-person teaching in March so our graduates could spend their
treasured school life with teachers and friends.

As with last year's practice, we invited graduates to write a short piece about their most memorable moments
in school. One of the top mentioned events is Sports Day 2021, as the school presented this year's event in a
unique way. In the opening ceremony, K3 graduates relayed the Olympic torch to honor this year's Olympic
Games. Through the games and class competitions, they learned about the meaning of sportsmanship and
the Olympic Spirit, both useful life lessons. Together, their writings painted a very vivid picture of this
unforgettable Sports Day — memories that last a lifetime.

The Graduation album is a recording of everyone's efforts over these months. We would like to take this
opportunity to express our heartfelt gratitude to our devoted principals, head teachers, K3 teachers,
supporting staff, Graduation Album Organising Committee and all of our K3 parents for their relentless
support, participation, and generous donations!

Congratulations, boys and girls! We are so proud of you and everything you have accomplished! Best Wishes
to your new adventure in primary school!

Mrs. Fanny LEE
Mother of Charlotte LEE K3A2AMPM & Natalie LEE K1A3AM
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Lunch Patroller
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Fanny LEE & Mrs. Cara CHING

b

Having been away from the campus for eight months our s1uden1s could not have been more excited to resume in-person
classes in late September! They all settled back into school quickly and by late October, we launched the Lunch Patroller
program for the two K3 step-up classes whereby 2-3 parents could sign up as Lunch Patrollers on a daily basis to ensure our
students carried out the proper hygienic practices before and after eating, and enhanced their self-care skills. It was delightful
for the Lunch Patrollers to see the children in action while understanding their school lives better!

Thanks to the school staff's unfailing guidance and our parents' support, the response rate for both classes has been
overwhelming, and we look forward to having more Lunch Patrollers for the rest of the academic year!

Mrs. Cara CHING
Mother of Lauren CHING K3A1AMPM




Teacher Appreciation Day 23 October 2020
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs. Chiane CHUNG, Mrs. Jennifer WONG

It has indeed been a challenging year for everyone at home and at school with the extended home learning
via Zoom. As we were not able to be at school physically on Teacher Appreciation Day, which fell on 10
September, the Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery Parent-Teacher Association
(CBVKIN PTA) Executive Committee had encouraged students and parents to send messages of apprecia-
fion ;o 2’r(|')1eir teachers on that day, via Google Classroom or email, and postponed the celebration to 23 Octo-
ber 2020.

Unfortunately, typhoon signal T3 was hoisted on 23 October 2020, so students were not able to attend school.
This, however, did not stop the PTA Executive Committee members from turning up in school, fogether with
their children, to celebrate the Teacher Appreciation Day with not only the teachers, but also all the staff
members of CBVKIN from Chief Principal, Principals, Directors and Head Teachers, to administration staff,
nurse and amabhs. In fact, we had the rare chance to take group photos with everyone, especially all the
teachers by grade!

The PTA presented flowers and snack packs to the staff, as well as metallic pencil holders for each and every
one of them. The pencil holder could also be used as a mobile phone holder or a remote control holder. We
hope the staff will find them useful. Thank you again for all you have done for our children. Happy Teacher
Appreciation Day!

Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN
Mother of Michael Connor CHAPMAN K2A5AM
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"We Jump We Run Off We Go" Sports Week 22-28 April 2021
Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Chiane CHUNG

Sports day has always been one of the flagship events which is hosted annually. Amid the pandemic, the
school adapted to the new normal and arranged a cozy yet fun-filled sports week at the rooftop of our
kindergarten campus this year.

The event began with the students from the step up classes passing the Olympic flame followed by the PTA
executive committee members conducting the flag raising ceremony. Students then participated in different
rhythmic gymnastics exercise performances as well as a variety of sport game tournaments such as bean bag
race, obstacle course, frampoline challenge and many other fun activities designed by our teachers. All the
students from PN to K3 had some enjoyable moments at the school sports day and put the IB traits of perseve-
rance and resilience into practice with lots of fun and laughter!

Mrs. Chiane CHUNG
Mother of Chelsea CHUNG K3A6PM
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"Love without Limits,
Learn without Boundaries"
Colouring Competition

Our PTA participated in the “"Love without Limits, Learn
without Boundaries" Colouring Competition (B R3E - "IbEE
MESRTF FRQVERS" RHBHE) organised by the
Committee on Home-School Co-operation(RERBRSIE
BEZE®)to encourage our children and parents to show
their support and care to one another. A PN student from
our school was awarded o Merit Prize.

FFNBAS RE P>
Y J PNA5SAM LAM Alaura Yui
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4th Annual General Meeting 28 October 2020
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG & Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN

Our 4th Annual General Meeting was held in the evening of 28th October 2020. Amidst the global pandemic,
we held a socially distanced meeting and were delighted to have the support of our parent community and
special guests.

As we progressed through the formalities of the evening, our review of our annual activities illustrated just how
unusual the past year had been for the PTA and the school. It also highlighted the strength of the PTA and how
we continued to work closely with school management amidst school suspensions throughout the year.

The election results of the Executive Committee for 2020/21 were announced during the meeting. In welco-
ming our new members, our Chief Principal Dr. Maggie Koong, BBS JP and myself thanked our outgoing Com-
mittee members as well as our honorary legal advisor and accountant for their ongoing dedication and
support. As the meeting came to a close, everyone took the opportunity to catch up with each other after
having spent the better part of the year away from school. The warmth of our school community is truly
special and the PTA will surely continue to build on this.

Mrs. Jennifer WONG
Mother of Madeleine WONG K3A6PM
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st Executive Committee Meeting 2020/21 20 November 2020
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN & Mrs. Chiane CHUNG

The 1st Executive Committee Meeting for the
newly elected executive committee of the
academic year 2020/21 was held on
20 November 2020. Despite the challenges we
faced due to the pandemic and the restrictions
on meetings and gatherings, we were grateful
to have our ECM duly conducted with
necessary social distancing measures and
proper protection in place.

Teachers and parents committee members
were present at the meeting. We commenced
by infroducing the PTA to the newly elected
committee members followed by voting for
different office bearers for the academic year.
After all the formalities, we proceeded to plan g
the events for the year ahead together with
Dr Koong. This was absolutely another unusual
year and planning could never be the same as
before. With the contribution from both the
experienced committee members and new
minds, lots of fun and inspiring activity ideas
were brought in and we had a lot of laughter
during our discussion!

As part of our tradition, we had dinner together
at a restaurant nearby after the formal meeting.
Due to the COVID restrictions, we were
separated by tables of four but this did not
hinder our interaction. We continued our
discussion with excitement as we all looked
forward to working together for another
challenging yet fruitful year to come! We then
concluded our dinner by having a small
celebration for Dr. Koong with her birthday
coming up!

Mrs. Chiane CHUNG
Mother of Chelsea CHUNG K3A6PM

. -

2nd Executive Committee Meeting 2020/21 30 June 2021
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Chiane CHUNG & Mrs. Jennifer WONG

We held our 2nd Executive Committee Meeting for 2021/21 as the school year came to an end. The meeting
was held virtually as this has become the norm for many of our events and meetings during the last year.

We took the time to wrap up our schedule of events for what turned out to be a busy school year for the
executive committee. The events held throughout the year proved more challenging than usual in order to
make them interesting and engaging for our s

students and parents, while still maintaining the
utmost safety for our student community. Many
events became virtual and we discussed with hope
that we could have more in-person activities in the
new academic year.

While putting our plan in place for the start of the
coming school year, we were conscious that the
past year has taught us that we need to be flexible
and adaptable to the changing conditions and
government restrictions, as things can change at
any moment. With that in mind, we were all looking
forward to taking a break over summer.

Millian

Mrs. Jennifer WONG
Mother of Madeleine WONG K3A6PM
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PTA Executive Committee Members 2020/21
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Upcoming Events
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Aug 2021 New Parents' Orientation
TERESR

Sep 2021 Teacher Appreciation Day
B &1 B

Sep 2021 Sharing/ Seminar on Primary Application (TBC]
AN—BE/DZF (FE)

Oct 2021 Playright Fun Flag Day 2021 (TBC)
: SR BFBLBR2021FED (FF)

5th Annual General Meeting
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Oct 2021
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PTA Objectives
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To facilitate a better parent-school collaboration for effective learning.

RERRSHE BREABUAR -

To assist in coordinating and promoting extracurricular activities.

BNSERABRHEERINSD -

To strengthen the relationship between parents and teachers .
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Address ##it : 5/F, 32 Hing Fat St, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong
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Telephone &35 : 2157 0616 [=] :
Email B|H : cbvkpta@cbvictoria.edu.hk X He
Website  #8#E : https://www.cbvictoria.edu.hk/en/pta/ '::ég&?gﬁ?:g::whg
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